Local 2001 Local Broadcast Minutes
Noon-1:00pm
January 7, 2020
 
Jay Smith, Local President called the meeting to order at 12:08pm
1. 
1. Officer Reports
1. Secretary Report:  Minutes from last local meeting are published at https://mape.org/news/local-2001-meeting-minutes-2 Minutes accepted (MSP)
2. Membership Report: Kay reported (for Kristen) we have 71.26% membership in Local 2001.  Continue to reach out to new hires to invite them to be members.  Next membership meeting in Red Wing is January 22 at 5pm. Report accepted (MSP).
3. Chief Steward Report:  Kay reported we are still at a record high number of grievances in Region 20.  Since the new contract is in effect, new language applies to members with a Letter of Expectation in their file.  You  can ask HR to remove it from their file.  Reach out to Kay if you have concerns or questions about this new language. Steward Training expansion in Region 20:  Kay reported that instead of only 4 in-person meetings for Stewards, we will have 4 additional noon meetings over the computer/phone during the year for those who are not able to make the evening meetings.  Report accepted (MSP).
4. Treasurer Report:  Jay reported (for Rick) our current balance in Local 2001 at end of $19,701.36  Our membership is higher than anticipated and our spending is less than anticipated, so we are in good shape for this fiscal year.  Report accepted (MSP).
5. Negotiations report:  None
6. Organizing Business Agent Report:  Pete Marincel reported work on supplemental budget legislative work continues—look for dates to be announced soon.  Temporary MAPE employee practices are looking to change.  Recently, work is being done on DOC range readjustments.  We are working with MMB on use of inequity language.  Lots of agencies working on student loan reimbursement language in contract.
7. Regional Director Report:  Jay attended for Angela on December 20.  The meeting looked over the reorganization of MAPE 2 years ago.  Todd Kohl gave overview of Climate Survey at MAPE. Report accepted (MSP).
 
 
MSP to adjourn at 12:29pm.  Individual sites met for Meet and Confer prep.
 
Kay Pedretti, Local 2001 Secretary
 
Next Local 2001 Broadcasts:  February 4, March 3, April 7

